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Agenda for Fall Conference Meeting   7 November 2020 
 
 
 
Call to Order  -  D/C Lynda C Leque, SN 
Invocation 
Pledge of Allegiance 
Introduction of Past Commanders 
Introduction of Guests  
Verification of Quorum 
Explanation of Voting Rules & Role of Conference:  Section 4.1  The Conference shall be 
composed of the Council, the squadron educational officers, the past district commanders of 
this district who are active members of district squadrons, and the delegates, which persons 
shall be the voting members of the Conference. 
 
 
Approval of Minutes 

In accordance with a motion adopted in Fall 2014, the designated committee approved the 
minutes of the  D7 Council Meeting held on 4 November 2020 and no further action is required.  
The minutes are included in the seat packet. 
 
 
Presentation of the Consent Agenda 

 
 
Reports of District Officers 

District Treasurer 
District Secretary 
District Adminstrative Officer 
District Education Officer 
District Executive Officer 
District Commander 
 
 
Reports of the General Committees 
Auditing committee 
Planning committee 
Rules committee 
Nominating committee  
 
 
Unfinished Business 
 
 
New Business 
 
 

If there is no further business to come before the conference, this meeting is adjourned.   
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2020 Fall Conference Consent Agenda 
 
 

1. That the agenda be adopted. 
 
2. That the District Commander alter the agenda as needed to facilitate the meeting of the 

Conference. 
 

3. That the Conference approve the report of the 2020 Spring Conference hosted by 
District 7.   (item A) 
 

4. That the Conference approve the final report of the 2020 District 7 Rendezvous at 
Middle Bass Island.  (item B) 
 

5. That the Conference approve the 2021 Boat Show East budget.  (item C) 
 

6. That the Conference approve the budget for 2021 Spring Conference, hosted by District 
7.  (item E) 
 

7. That the Conference approve the renewal of the Mansfield David Eichhorn Trophy for 
Cooperative Charting. Note that while this is a renewal Deed of Grant, there is a change 
in the date of presentation of the award (Spring) and now includes geodetic marker 
recovery. (item H) 
 

8. That the Conference approve a committee of the following:  the District Commander, 
Executive Officer, and the Administrative Officer, to approve the minutes of this meeting.  
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D7 Council Meeting Minutes, 04 November 2020 
 
D/C Lynda C Leque, SN called the meeting to order at 1900.  
Roll call was taken.  
 

Attendees: D/C Lynda Leque,  D/Lt/Cs Larry Spraggins, Wayne Spraggins, Roger Hall, Liana 
Mihalca, Janice Vitucci-Ehrman; D/1/Lts Tom Hancock, Ken Leque; Cdrs Kevin Miller, Jay 
Wells, Harry Barnes, Fred Nolte, Lynn Brockman; General Committee Chairs  P/Cs Dave 
Barber and Jan Holmes, and P/D/Cs Jane Brandenstein, and Bob Fish. Most recent P/D/C Barb 
Spraggins. P/C Kathy Barber present as guest. 
Unable to attend:  Cdrs Marge Zitnik, (Berea), Steve Holekamp (MOV), Kathy Russell (Stark) 
and Kerry McCullough (Vermilion).   
 

The Secretary verified a quorum was present then read the Consent Agenda.   
D/Lt/C Janice Vitucci-Ehrman, P moved to accept the Consent Agenda.  P/D/C Barbara A 
Spraggins, SN seconded.  Discussion ensued.  It was agreed that #6 (Boat Show West budget 
issue) be removed with associated item 4. The motion was then approved.  
 
 

Department Reports: 
 

Executive: D/Lt/C Lawrence Spraggins, JN stated that not much has been happening within his 
department due to Covid 19, thus all relevant items within his department are contained within 
the Consent Agenda. 
 

Education:  P/R/C Wayne Spraggins, SN reported that while there are 6 possible trophies to be 
awarded within this department at the Fall Conference, numerous squadrons did not hold 
classes so some trophies will not actually be presented.  
 

Administrative:  D/Lt/C Roger Hall, JN stated all relevant items within his department will be in 
the Seat Packet.  
 

Secretary:  D/Lt/C Janice Vitucci-Ehrman, P stated she will obtain information via the Postal 
Service and printer for D7 Newsletter to determine if it is more financially feasible to print/mail 
fewer newsletters than necessary for bulk mailing requirements. 
 

Treasurer:  D/Lt/C Liana F Mihalca, SN had no report.  
 

Commander:  D/C Lynda C Leque, SN noted the deadline for District Merit Mark submissions is 
11/15/2020. NCO, Mansfield, Ten Mile, Pittsburgh, and Akron stated their squadrons have 
submitted their merit marks.  
She recognized there will be 5 new 50 year members within the District: Dave Garthoff, (Akron), 
Henry Young (Akron), Wayne Spraggins (Berea), Jerry Polen (Stark), and Fred Spring (Stark). 
P/D/C Barbara A Spraggins, SN stated that the theme for Spring Conference 2021 is ñTHE 
BEST OF BOATING AND BEYONDò. It is scheduled for 9-11 April 2021 at the Crowne Plaza 
Hotel in Independence Ohio. P/C Kathy Barber, AP reported they are proceeding with plans, 
although it is unclear if we will actually hold an in-person conference due to Covid 19. 
D/C Lynda C Leque, SN reported that National would like squadrons to ensure their websites 
are ADA (Americans with Disabilities Act) compliant. More information will be presented at a 
future date regarding that. 
PENTA Conference is scheduled for 10-12 October 2021 at Kalahari Resort.  The group 
planning this conference is working on a registration form and lining up speakers.  
The USPS Annual Meeting is scheduled for 14-21 February 2021 at Ponte Vedra, Florida. 
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General Committee Reports:  
 

Auditing: P/C Dave Barber, SN reported his committee has not scheduled a meeting to 
complete an audit, which is due in the spring.  
Planning: P/D/C Bob Fish, SN stated his committee has not yet met but plans to do so and will 
report on a few items at the Spring Conference.  
Rules: P/C Jan Holmes, SN said his committee has nothing to report. 
Nominating:  P/D/C Jane Brandenstein, SN stated she has no full report. She encouraged 
anyone to reach out to her with suggestions for who may serve the District.  
 

Squadron Commander Comments:  
 

Akron: Kevin Miller said the group has one ABC class and an Electronic Navigation class in 
progress. Reported the squadron is working very hard to have interesting speakers at the virtual 
monthly meetings. He estimated roughly 40 members typically attend those meetings.  
Berea: Speaking on behalf of Marge Zitnik, Barb Spraggins noted the squadron had wonderful 
weather during their rendezvous at Huron Boat Basin. The squadron currently has one in 
person and one Zoom ABC class going on. There is currently also a Weather class in progress 
via Zoom.   
Mansfield: Jay Wells stated theyôd had three in person executive meetings but have reverted to 
virtual meetings again. He sadly noted they have cancelled their Christmas party and ABC 
class. On the bright side, nine students passed Electronic Navigation class and they may try to 
re-engage an ABC class in the spring.  
North Coast:  Harry Barnes reported they continue to hold monthly virtual meetings where 
usually 17 members attend. The squadronôs Steak and Lobster bake had 32 attendees, which is 
far less than usual, but the squadron made a larger profit. The squadron will do their usual 
Christmas project of donating gifts to children and plan to hold an in person ABC class in 
January.  
Pittsburgh: Fred Nolte reported they do not have a lot going on with their squadron due to their 
state shut down. Clarified that VSEs do not have to complete the same number of examinations 
as usual in order to maintain certification for next year. 
Ten Mile: Lynn Brockman stated that it is all quiet in their state. The squadron has cancelled its 
classes. 
 
Other Business:  

D/Lt/C Lawrence Spraggins, JN reported that Michelle Burke, President of LEMTA, staunchly 
states the Cleveland Boat Show (Boat Show West) is not cancelled, but that it is now a virtual 
show where dealers ñopen their showroomsò with virtual presentations. He stated he has been 
unable to speak to Ms. Burke to discuss how USPS may be a participant in this virtual boat 
show.  
 

There being no further business, P/D/C Bob Fish, SN moved to adjourn the meeting at 1942.  
Cdr, Harry Barnes, AP second.   Meeting adjourned.  
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
D/Lt/C Janice Vitucci-Ehrman, P 
 
Approved by: 
D/C Lynda C Leque, SN  Date:  11/05/2020 
D/Lt/C Lawrence Spraggins, JN Date:  11/06/2020 
D/Lt/C Roger Hall, JN   Date:  11/06/2020 
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Commanderôs Department  -  D/C Lynda C Leque, SN  
 
As we continue to hold on-line meetings and Conferences, our hope is that we will be able to 
meet in person again soon.  With winter approaching, please continue to be vigilant in your 
personal life, as well as with events and classes.  Above all, stay safe and well!  We miss you 
all! 
 
Communicable diseases, such as the current COVID 19, have not been covered in the USPS 
insurance policy. If held in person, all squadron classes, activities, and meetings must follow all 
local, state, and national guidelines for health and safety. Participation is optional and everyone 
should feel free to choose what is best for them. Be diligent!  Those participating in the 2020 D7 
Rendezvous at Middle Bass Island, signed a waiver potentially removing D7 from liability should 
their participation cause a spread of the disease.  Social distancing and mask wearing protocols 
were followed and fortunately, all fared well.  If any squadron should be interested in the use of 
a waiver, please contact me directly at lyndaleque@sssnet.com.  
 
Membership Is JOB ONE!  National membership as of Oct 1: 21,356. Highlights include new 
members: 196; late renewals: 170; reinstatement: 16; non-renewals: 266; deaths: 29; Net Gain: 
87. This is the second month for net gains (August had a net gain of 237).  It is suggested that 
you follow up with late and non-renewals and provide what is needed by current and potential 
membersécommunication, education, and support. 
 
This year we have 5 D7 members who have been members of the United States Power 
Squadron/Americaôs Boating Club for 50 years!  CONGRATULATIONS to S. David Garthoff, 
AP and Henry C. Young, SN, both from Akron Sail and Power Squadron, PRC Wayne G. 
Spraggins, SN from Berea Sail & Power Squadron, and Jerry L. Polen, SN and P/C 
Frederick J. Spring, SN both from Stark County Power Squadron.  Each of these members 

has received a plaque and pin from National in recognition of their 50 years.  Reach out and 
congratulate each of these members for this accomplishment and their dedication to USPS and 
D7.   
 
 
 
 
D-7 District Commanderôs Challenge ï 2019 Final Report 

 

Mansfield Wins 2019 D-т 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻƳƳŀƴŘŜǊΩǎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ  
 

Covid-19 forced us to postpone our awards for the Spring Conference, including the District 
Commanderôs Challenge for 2019.  
 

Congratulations to 2019 winner Mansfield Power Squadron, and second place Berea.    
 

The District Commander's Challenge is meant to recognize squadron performance.  It compares each 
squadron to the previous calendar year, in six different areas:  Membership, Member Retention, ABC 

mailto:lyndaleque@sssnet.com
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Registrations, Member Education (both Advanced and Elective Grades), VSC, and Coop Charting.   
Details of the award and criteria are on the D7 web site.  
 
PLEASE REFER TO THE SPREADSHEETΣ CLb![ w9{¦[¢{ Chw нлмфέ at the end of this article FOR THE 
NUMERICAL RESULTS FOR EACH CATEGORY. 
 
A detailed analysis for 2019 was in the 2020 Spring Conference Seat Packet.  You can find this at 
https://d7usps.org/images/Conference/Meetings/2020SpringSeatPacket-reduced.pdf , pages 7-9.  
IŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ǉǳƛŎƪ ǊŜǾƛŜǿΥ 
 
Category 1.  Membership ς Mansfield grew 3%.  Berea grew 1 %. 
 
Category 2.  !ƳŜǊƛŎŀΩǎ Boating Course registrations - Overall, D7 increased the number of students by 
11%.   The largest increases were Mansfield (467%), Ten Mile (450%), and Berea (340%).   Ten Mile, 
with 20 members, taught 45 students ς more than twice their membership.  
 
Category 3.  Member Education ς Akron, Berea, and North Coast had the most Advanced Grade 
graduates in 2019.  Akron, Berea, and Mansfield had the most Elective Grade graduates. 
 
Category 4.  Member Retention ς Mansfield, Mid Ohio, Stark County, Berea and Ten Mile had 90% or 
more retention.    
 
Category 5.  VSCΩǎ ς Overall, D7 had a slight increase in ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ±{/Ωǎ ƻǾŜǊ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ  Ten Mile, 
Mansfield, Stark County, Vermilion, and North Coast increased over 2018.    
  
Category 6.  Cooperative Charting ς Stark County led D7 by a wide margin.  Stark was first in USPS for 
Nautical and third for Geodetic rankings.   
   
The summary for the D-7 CommanŘŜǊΩǎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ŦƻǊ нл19: 
 

Ranking,  Final 2019 

rank points   rank points   

1 44 Mansfield 6 21 North Coast 

2 38 Berea 6 21 Stark County 

3 26 Ten Mile 8 20 Akron 

4 25 Vermilion 9 7 Mid Ohio Valley 

5 24 Pittsburgh       

 
Compiled by  P/D/C  Brian Logan, SN, March, 2020 
 

https://d7usps.org/images/Conference/Meetings/2020SpringSeatPacket-reduced.pdf
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Berea Wins Dobler Award, Spring, 2020 
 
Covid-19 forced us to postpone our awards for the Spring Conference, including the Dobler 
Award for membership increase during 2019.  

 
On 23 March, 1979, the ñG Francis Dobler, United States Power Squadrons D-7  Membership 
Awardò was established by the Pittsburgh Power Squadron on the occasion of the elevation of 
G Francis Dobler, N, to Rear Commander, USPS, Membership.   
 
R/C Dobler served as Cdr, Pgh Power Squadron; Cdr, D-7 (1968 ï 70); Stf/Cdr, USPS; and 
R/C, USPS. 
 
The trophy is awarded to the Squadron with the highest percentage of members on the last day 
of February, compared to the same date the previous year.  As such, it recognizes squadron 
growth and retention. 
 

District 7 Commander's Challenge

Final Results 2019

                                                            Educational Program Graduates

Squadron 12/31/18 12/31/19 % Pts. 12/31/18 12/31/19 % Pts. 12/31/18 12/31/19 Pts. 12/31/18 12/31/19 Pts. 2018 12 mo Ret. Pts.

Total Total Goal ABC ABC Goal AG AG EL EL Paid MbrNon renewal %

Akron 197 190 96% 0 35 26 74% 0 28 15 2 13 15 4 197 23 89% 5

Berea 105 106 101% 6 15 51 340% 10 5 14 6 6 12 1 105 11 91% 6

Mansfield 76 78 103% 10 6 28 467% 10 2 2 0 0 12 3 76 5 94% 6

Mid Ohio 14 13 93% 0 0 0 0% 0 1 0 0 0 3 1 14 1 93% 6

North Coast 100 85 85% 0 67 30 45% 0 2 13 4 0 1 1 100 16 85% 5

Pittsburgh 63 59 94% 0 21 32 152% 10 6 2 0 0 0 0 63 9 87% 5

Stark County 51 49 96% 0 28 0 0% 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 51 4 92% 6

Ten Mile 20 19 95% 0 10 45 450% 15** 0 0 0 0 0 0 20 2 90% 6

Vermilion 42 42 100% 5 17 9 53% 0 3 0 0 4 0 0 42 5 89% 5

D7 668 641 96% 199 221 111% 30 47 46 12 23 43 10 668 76 91% 50

Squadron 12/31/18 12/31/19 % Pts. 12/31/18 12/31/19 % Pts. Tot. Overall Final Ranking,  2019

VSC VSC Goal Credits Credits Goal Pts. Rank rank points

Akron 353 312 88% 0 960 2,259 235% 9* 20 8 1 44 Mansfield

Berea 121 102 84% 0 152 1,255 826% 9* 38 2 2 38 Berea

Mansfield 22 35 159% 6 277 765 276% 9* 44 1 3 26 Ten Mile

Mid Ohio 0 0 0% 0 0 0 0% 0 7 9 4 25 Vermilion

North Coast 189 195 103% 2 32 250 794% 9* 21 6 5 24 Pittsburgh

Pittsburgh 76 49 64% 0 307 349 114% 9* 24 5 6 21 North Coast

Stark County 206 245 119% 6 13748 18,822 137% 9* 21 7 7 21 Stark County

Ten Mile 16 32 200% 6 153 117 76% 0 26 3 8 20 Akron

Vermilion 171 198 116% 6 507 681 134% 9* 25 4 9 7 Mid Ohio Valley

D7 1154 1168 101% 16135.5 24498.5 152% 0 226 226

* 3  bonus points for Honor Roll status

** 5 bonus points - more ABC students than members

Total Active Membership ABC Students Member Retention (12 months)

Goal # 1 Goal # 2 Goal #3 Goal #3 Goal #4

Vessel Safety Checks Coop Charting 

Goal # 5 Goal # 6
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Congratulations to the winner, Berea Sail and Power Squadron, whose membership on Feb 28, 
2020 was at 104% vs the previous year. 
 
Second place is Mansfield with a 101%; and third place, at 99% is Akron.  

 

 

 
 
P/D/C Brian Logan, SN 
D-7 Membership Chairman 
 

 
 

D-т 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻƳƳŀƴŘŜǊΩǎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ς 2020 Preliminary Report, Fall 2020 
 
D-7's District Commander's Challenge evaluates each squadron's performance in six different areas:  
Membership, Member Retention, Public Boating Class Registrations, Member Education (both Advanced 
and Elective Grades), VSC, and Coop Charting. 
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ǇŀŎƪŜǘ ǎǳƳƳŀǊƛȊŜǎ ǘƘŜ /ƻƳƳŀƴŘŜǊΩǎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎe so far in 2020, from 1 Jan through early Oct, 2020.  
Some categories, like membership, retention, and classes, can change considerably by the end of the 
year.   Due to the effect of Covid-19 on our classes and other activities, overall numbers are expected 
to be less than last year. 
 
Details of the award and criteria can be found on the D7 Website.  As always, each squadron should 
evaluate their performance, and use this to set goals for improvement. 
 
PLEASE REFER TO THE SPREADSHEET FOR FALL 2020 at the end of this article FOR THE DETAILS FOR 
EACH CATEGORY. 
  
Category 1.  Membership  
 

Dobler trophy:

Use national records, as published on national site, for total squadron members

Retention =  (membership Feb 28 2020) / membership Feb 28 2019) 

membership 

Feb 28 2019

membership 

Feb 28 2020

membership 

growth

Akron 200 198 99% Berea 104%

Berea 102 106 104% Mansfield 101%

Mansfield 77 78 101% Akron 99%

Mid Ohio Valley 14 13 93%

N Coast 100 86 86%

Pittsburgh 63 59 94%

Stark County 51 47 92%

Ten Mile 21 19 90%

Vermilion 44 42 95%

D-7 672 648 96%
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So far, Vermilion and Akron have both grown in 2020.  In D7, recruiting is down about 30% from last 
ȅŜŀǊΦ  LǘΩǎ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘŀƴ ŜǾŜǊ ǘƻ ŎƻƴŎŜƴǘǊŀǘŜ on retaining existing members.  Be sure to contact 
those who have not renewed. 
 
Category 2.  !ƳŜǊƛŎŀΩǎ Boating Class student registrations   
 
±ŜǊƳƛƭƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ !ƪǊƻƴ ƘŀǾŜ ŜǉǳŀƭŜŘ ƻǊ ǎǳǊǇŀǎǎŜŘ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŜƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘΦ 
 
Based on ED-800 reports, it looks like at least six ABC classes were suspended in the spring.   All 
ǎǉǳŀŘǊƻƴǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ άǊŜŎƻƴƴŜŎǘέ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ those classes, and see if they can schedule a 
Fall online class for them.   
 
As of Oct 28, there were three ABC classes remaining on D7Ωǎ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜΦ 
  
Category 3.  Member Education, both Advanced and Elective grades 
 
Four squadrons have completed classes so far in 2020.   Berea has classes scheduled this fall. 
 
Category 4.  Member Retention   
 
Approximately 87% of our members have renewed in the past 12 months.   This will be broken down by 
squadron when statistics are complete at the end of the year. 
 
Squadrons who wish to see current renewal status, should look at the USPS dues reporting system, 
http://www.usps.org/dues/reports/districtsummary.php, for Squadron and District reports. 
 
Category 5.  Vessel Examinations 
 
±{/Ωǎ ŀǊŜ Řƻǿƴ ŀōƻǳǘ фл҈ ŦǊƻƳ нлмфΦ  Ten Mile has done the best, ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ тн҈ ƻŦ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 
totals. 
 
  
Category 6.  Cooperative Charting 
  
All nine 5т ǎǉǳŀŘǊƻƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ /ƻƻǇ /ƘŀǊǘƛƴƎΦ  ±ŜǊƳƛƭƛƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ŜȄŎŜŜŘŜŘ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎǊŜŘƛǘǎΣ 
ǿƛǘƘ {ǘŀǊƪ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ 5т ǿƛǘƘ ŀōƻǳǘ сл҈ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ ǘƻǘŀƭǎΦ 
 
Summary 
 
The pandemic has drastically impacted our ability to teach classes.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
P/D/C Brian Logan, SN 
District Commander Challenge Chair 
 
 

http://www.usps.org/dues/reports/districtsummary.php
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Executive Department  -  D/Lt/C Lawrence Spraggins, JN  
 
As we all know, due to the COVID Pandemic, this has been a very challenging year for boaters 
and our activities.  A boaterôs nature is to get together with friends who share an interest in 
boating and to learn and have a good time together.  Unfortunately, this was not advisable 
during the spring and summer months.  Most of our regular activities were cancelled.    Some of 
us did get a change to use our boats, as being on the water was a great way to social distance 
while enjoying the outdoors.   
 
The report from the Chair of the Vessel Safety Check Committee follows.  My thanks to all those 
who worked in the Executive Department on behalf of our District.   
 
 
VSC 2020 fall report: 
 
District 7 - #5 District in USPS   Congratulations!!! 
 
The year as you know has been challenging due to the virus.  I am quoting an email that I 
received from Stf/C Charles Meany. AP-IN.  ñ2020 has presented us with some new and unique 

District 7 Commander's Challenge

Fall 2020

                                                            Educational Program Graduates

Squadron 12/31/19 9/30/20 % Pts. 12/31/19 10/1/20 % Pts. 12/31/19 10/15/20 Pts. 12/31/19 10/15/20 Pts. 2019 12 mo Ret. Pts.

Total Total Goal ABC ABC Goal AG AG EL EL Paid MbrNon renewal %

Akron 190 199 105% + 26 26 100% + 15 3 15 0

Berea 106 90 85% 51 19 37% 14 3 12 0

Mansfield 78 71 91% 28 5 18% 2 0 12 11

Mid Ohio 13 12 92% 0 0 0% 0 0 3 0

North Coast 85 77 91% 30 5 17% 13 0 1 1

Pittsburgh 59 56 95% 32 28 88% 2 0 0 0

Stark County 49 38 78% 0 1 0% 0 0 0 0

Ten Mile 19 17 89% 45 29 64% 0 0 0 0

Vermilion 42 47 112% + 9 14 156% + 0 0 0 0

D7 641 607 95% 221 127 57% 0 46 6 0 43 12 0 0 0 0

Squadron 12/31/19 10/15/20 % Pts. 12/31/19 10/6/20 % Pts.

VSC VSC Goal Credits Credits Goal Note:

Akron 312 58 19% 2,259 2,149 95%

Berea 102 0 0% 1,255 563 45% This represents data for the 2020 Commander's Challenge 

Mansfield 35 0 0% 765 61 8%  through Fall of 2020.  The final standing will be presented

Mid Ohio 0 0 0% 0 31 0% at the Spring 2021 Conference for the calendar year

North Coast 195 1 1% 250 96 38%  Jan 1 to Dec 31, 2020.

Pittsburgh 49 11 22% 349 185 53%

Stark County 245 1 0% 18,822 6,205 33% A "+" represents an area where the squadron  

Ten Mile 32 23 72% 117 38 33% has met or exceeded 2019 performance.

Vermilion 198 21 11% 681 1,031 151% +

D7 1168 115 10% 24498.5 10359 42% 0

Total Active Membership ABC Students Member Retention (12 months)

Goal # 1 Goal # 2 Goal #3 Goal #3 Goal #4

Vessel Safety Checks Coop Charting 

Goal # 5 Goal # 6
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challenges.  The coronavirus has affected our lives in ways weôve never experienced before.  
Itôs changed the way we interact with each other and our fellow boaters. 
 
To protect the safety of vessel examiners and the public, the U.S. Coast Guard issued a ñStand 
Down Orderò for both Auxiliary and USPS examiners.  The USCG has subsequently authorized 
a release of that order on a district-by-district basis.  To date, not all districts have been 
released. (District 7 was released the First of August with stipulations.) 
 
In response to those USCG orders, we have been relaxing restrictions in our districts as they 
became available for vessel safety inspections.  Some regions opened slowly and some opened 
with restrictions for age and health conditions.  This meant that many of us werenôt authorized to 
perform inspections even though younger inspectors were. 
 
In consideration of the restrictions imposed on the majority of examiners, USPS will waive the 
requirement that vessel examiners complete five inspections to retain their qualification for 
2020.  This one-time amnesty ensures that vessel examiners will not be penalized for complying 
with the stand down order. 
 
We thank you for your patience and cooperation, and we hope you will all be healthy and safe 
so we can continue our commitment to safety in the upcoming years. 
 
We would also like to thank those members who adhered to the regulations and showed the 
patience, restraint and personal integrity to adhere to the regulations even though they would 
have liked to violate them.ò 
 
Sincerely Yours, 
 
STF/C Charles Meany, AP-IN 
R/C Allan Furtado, SN 
 
To show the district members how the examiners have done over the past couple of year, I 
submit the following stats as of 10/21/2020: 
 
Year  Examiners  Total VSCôs  Decal Awarded 
20   47    126       116    
19   54   1168   1032 
18   55   1154                     1001  
17   55     959                850 
 
The current VSC Manual is on line and can be downloaded from the National Web site at your 
convenience. 
 
The Coast Guard Safety App is available on line, Visit the Safety Committee Web site to read 
up on it. 
 
This article is from the web site:  ñVessel examiners should be aware of the capabilities and 
approvals of the SIRUS SOS C-101 electronic distress light.  This light is acceptable as a 
nighttime visual signal. 
 
SIRIUS has included a daytime distress flag in the SOS C 1001 packaging so that it can market 
the package as a solution for a combination day/night signal, and as a replacement for flares.  
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As long as the SIRIUS Signal Model SOS C-1001 is carried in conjunction with an acceptable 
daytime distress signal, this satisfies the anytime/nighttime signaling requirement. 
 
The following is an article from the Safety committeeôs website on Life Jackets.   ñWe are always 
told as a Vessel Examiner to wear our life jackets to project the idea of safety to the boating 
public.  I am sure that most VEôs have done so over the past 8 years that we have had them.   
 
Between now and next spring, I would suggest that the first thing a VE should do is examine 
and test his/her Mustang inflatable life jacket.  This operation is suggested to be performed 
every 2 to 3 months.  I bet you have not even done it the 8 years you have had the jackets.  I 
am suggesting this exercise because we have found a few jackets that wonôt hold air.  If one of 
these are found I suggest that it be destroyed and disposed of because the total life expectancy 
is only 10 years. 
 
So how do we test our jacket?  Open it up along the Velcro seams, then remove the cap on the 
oral inflation tube and inflate the Life Jacket orally. 
 
Keep the jacket inflated over night.  If it fails to hold air all night, it is defective.  If it holds air ok, 
then reverse the oral inflation cap and compress the jacket to remove all of the air.  Once 
deflated, replace the cap to its original position and fold the sides back and press the Velcro 
seams to hold the jacket together.ò 
 
Examiners must visit the USPS website and review the extensive article on the Fire 
Extinguishers that have been recalled.  Log in to the website using your Membership number 
and your password, go to the National Executive Officers page on the website and then to the 
Safety Committee.  Once there: you will see the USCG Recommendations for Vessel Safety 
Check Decal awarding with Recalled Kidde extinguishers.  This will show which fire 
extinguishers and smoke detectors are being recalled.  The following paragraph is from that 
web site: 
 
ñEven if the fire extinguisher is part of the recall, itôs still a CG approved extinguisher and counts 
towards any cg carriage requirement.  Assuming the fire extinguisher criteria (see VSC  Manual, 
chapter 3, paragraph B5) is met, continue to issue a decal even if the VE finds a recalled 
extinguisher filling a carriage requirement.  In the event that a VE encounters a recalled 
extinguisher, it is recommended annotating the VSC form with an asterisk next to item 5, Fire 
Extinguishers and writing the word recall in the space to the right.  The VE should also discuss 
the implications of the recall and issue a paper copy of the recall with the completed VSC form.ò 
 
We have four examiners who deserve to be recognized.  District 7 members, Robert E. Mosey, 
(106), Ricardo S. Rodriguez (111), Irene Rodriguez (113) and David Bialorucki (114) have 
attained Century Club Status for 2019.  Congratulations.  Great Work. 
 
Squadrons have been submitting their exams to Headquarters as noted on the web site in a 
timely manner.  Vessel Safety Chairs, please put out an email to all examiners to get their VSC 
forms to you for submittal.  The final date to get them in so they count toward the VSC awards is 
around November 30th. 
 
Since we were not able to present the D7 VSC Award at the Spring Conference, I want to 
acknowledge the Winners at this time.  Third place goes to Ten Mile  Power Squadron.  Second 
place goes to Vermilion Sail and Power Squadron and the Winner is Stark County Power 
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Squadron.  Congratulation to Stark County Power Squadron and the runners up for supporting 
the VSC Program in their squadrons. 
 
I will follow up with the squadrons with any information I receive from headquarters about the 
upcoming 2021 VSC requirements. 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
P/D/C Garry Schroeder 
District 7, Safety/VSC Chairman.  
 
 
 

Education Department  -  P/R/C Wayne Spraggins, SN 
 
Start Using New Educational Course Completion Certificates 

It is time to start using the new educational course completion certificates. We will not be 
sending out educational course completion stickers for the old membership certificates, as there 
are new membership certificates and new printable educational course completion certificates. 
The new certificates can be accessed by the SEOs, squadron commanders as well as students. 
Visit usps.org, go to the ñSite Indexò on the Member Site, select "Information Center," then 
select the member under the "Membership Information" page, then select "Show Training 
History."  Once there, you can either print a certificate that lists all the courses completed to 
date or each specific course certificate.  Note that while not all seminars are listed, you may 
print the Seminar Completion certificate for the member by clicking on the seminar as you would 
for a course. Course and Seminar blank completion certificates for non-members are 
downloadable from the Education Department menu, Forms section.  Learn more from this PPT 
presentation.  Suggest printing the certificates on paper such as ñResumeò or heavier.  
 
Procedure for Enrolling Nonmember Students in USPS University and Ordering Exams 

Exams can be ordered for nonmembers, but they first must be enrolled in USPS University. 
Please follow the attached procedure (18KB, PDF) for enrolling the nonmember students in 
USPS University, ordering exams, and issuing certificates of completion. The nonmember will 
get a certificate number that may be used for all future courses and seminars and will become 
their membership number on joining USPS.  The enrollment only needs to take place once for 
each student. Note that USPS University members do NOT get a course completion certificate 
from USPS Headquarters for advanced courses, so it is incumbent on squadrons to provide this 
acknowledgment, 
 
 

Administrative Department  -  D/Lt/C Roger Hall, JN 
 
 
Here are a few items of interest within the Administrative Department: 
Some of you may remember Virginia Horvath, who was contacted in September.  Virginia and 
her husband Robert were previously long time members of Cleveland Sail and Power 
Squadron.  Virginia was interested in contacting the editor of the Ensign to get information 
concerning Robertôs passing to the Last Horizon.  Also, Virginia was interested in donating 
some equipment to the organization. I filled out the HQ 102 for submission to the Ensign staff.  I 
also encouraged Virginia to strongly consider becoming active again with the organization since 
she is an experienced instructor, past commander and life member. The donations were picked 
up from Virginiaôs home in Russell, OH. 

http://usps.org/
https://www.usps.org/images/eddept/files/new_educational_certificate_presentation.pptx
https://www.usps.org/images/eddept/files/new_educational_certificate_presentation.pptx
https://www.usps.org/images/eddept/files/_enroll-nonmembers.pdf
https://www.usps.org/images/eddept/files/_uspsu_cert.pdf
https://www.usps.org/images/eddept/files/_uspsu_cert.pdf
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The department received the following message from the national administrative officer, V/C 
Ralph A. Bernard, AP:  ñThe month of September was not as satisfying as August but we were 
still in the plus, 87, with regards to membership.  Any positive growth is welcomeé..I believe 
your efforts are a large part of why the last two months statistics are better.  Please express my 
appreciation to the individuals, squadron/clubs who have reached out to re-new members who 
may have forgotten or needed someone to just ask them. 
Thank you so much for all your efforts.ò 
 
Members attended the National Fall Conference which was held virtually during the period of 9-
17 September.  The conference provided many interesting presentations which were recorded 
so they could be available to the membership in spite of COVID 19. 
 
With the I-X Center closed, the Cleveland Boat Show will move to a dealership  online 
format for 2021.  Some details appeared in the Cleveland Plain Dealer recently.  
Vendors will have specific areas where the consumer can connect to explore products.  
Lifestyle, Home, Marinas and Yacht Clubs, Fishing are just some of the categories visitors can 
explore and connect with vendors and organizations.  We are currently trying to determine 

how USPS can make the new program work for USPS/ABC.  

 

Membership  Report 
 
District Membership, Fall 2020 
 
 

Because 2020 has been unlike any year in our memory, it is hard to draw comparisons with 
previous years.  That said, nearly 80 members did not renew over the last 12 months, as they 
got out of boating, aged, or sadly, died.   This was partially offset by recruiting, but overall, D7 
membership has dropped by 49 members over the year.  This is about the average 

membership decline over the past 10 years.    
 
Retention is a challenge as our members ñage out of boating.ò  Currently, 72% of our members 
are over 60 years old.  Forty percent are over 70.  And 9% are over 80.  In contrast, only 15% 
are under 50.  The median age of our members is 68.  Older, experienced members have a lot 
to offer our squadrons.  However, they will reach a point where they cannot renew. 
 
Since January, D7 squadrons have recruited 34 new members.  This includes reinstated 

members (memberships lapsed one or more years).   In comparison, we recruited about 50 new 
members during the first nine months of 2019.  The reduction was due, in part, to suspension of 
ABC classes or squadron events.   The ñgood news,ò however, is that the median age of the 
new members is 58, ten years younger than existing members. 
 
Akron recruited 23, Vermilion 5, Berea 4, and Mansfield and Pittsburgh one each.  Of 

those, 15 came in through ABC, 7 were reinstated, 4 were USPS University (signed up for class 
online), and one cyber member (joined USPS online).  Only Akron and Vermilion are up since 
Jan 1. 
 
Donôt overlook members who have not renewed.  Occasionally, they didnôt see nationalôs 
renewal email, or simply forgot to renew. 
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According to our Chief Commander, Mary Paige Abbott, SN, Membership was 21,356 as of Oct 
1, a net monthly gain of 87. This is the second month for net gains, and is a promising sign 
(August had a net gain of 237).   By my estimates, however, National is still down nearly 2,000 
since Jan 1. 
 
National Advertising Campaign 

 
You may have noticed online advertising for Americaôs Boating Club (see example below).  For 
me, these come up when Iôm going through my in-box, looking at boating-related items on the 
internet, or searching for just about anything.   If youôve read about Facebook and Google, you 
know they can target ads to very specific groups, making advertising highly effective.  Of 
course, I am in a prime demographic group (30-year boat owner)   
 

 
 
This advertising seems to be working.  The Chief Commander said that over 1800 online ABC3 
courses were sold as of Oct 4.  This is almost twice the number sold in the full year of 2019.   In 
addition, over 750 online Seminars have sold, a 66% increase over last year.  We know adults 
are doing more on line ï even taking classes ï during Covid.  This may be a ñsilver liningò of the 
pandemic, and could lead to more members, if we can convert them from ñonline studentsò to 
ñactive squadron members.ò  Remember, as one local University president said, ñsilver linings 
donôt come on silver platters.ò  You have to work to recruit these students. 

9/30/2020 total vs vs

members 30-Sep-19 1-Jan-20

Akron 199 -4 5

Berea 90 -16 -16

Mansfield 71 -7 -7

Mid Ohio Valley 12 -2 -1

North Coast 77 -9 -9

Pittsburgh 56 -3 -3

Stark County 38 -11 -10

Ten Mile 17 -2 -2

Vermilion 47 5 5

D-7 Total 607 -49 -38
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In Akron, weôve recruited three new members who had never heard of Akron Sail and Power 
Squadron, yet registered for a USPS online class or seminar.  I use the Information Center 
menu, https://www.usps.org/cgi-bin-nat/tools/pages.cgi?beg  to search for Cyber or USPS 
University members located near my squadron.  I call them, discuss their boating interests, and 
tell them what great things we have to offer. 
 
Be sure to list your classes on the ED-800 database.  That way, when someone clicks ñLearn 
more,ò they can search for a class near their zip code and your classes will come up! 
 
ABC Classes 
 

From the Data in the ED-800 database, it looks like at least six ABC classes were suspended in 
the spring.  ABC Classes are a great source of new members.  I encourage all squadrons to 
ñreconnectò with students from those classes, and see if you can schedule a Fall online class for 
them. 
 
National USPS Fall Conference 
 

Since the Fall Governing Board / Conference was online, many of the sessions can be 
downloaded.  Here are some sessions that relate to membership: 
 

Member Benefits  -  

https://www.usps.org/national/itcom/raleigh20/MEMBER_BENEFITS.pptx  
This is a powerpoint file with attached narration.  You may have to work with the file to 
get the narration to play.  I think itôs important for us to be familiar with the major benefits 
and present them to current and potential members, as an incentive to join.  I have 
written a newsletter article about Member Benefits.  If you would like to borrow and edit 
that for your squadron, contact me at bats_wings@sbcglobal.net 
 
The ABCs of Membership and Retention - 

https://www.usps.org/national/itcom/raleigh20/MEMBERSHIP_AND_RETENTION.pptx  
This file has a number of ideas about membership and retention.  It has a sound file 
attached, or you can step through the ppt slides at your own pace. 
 
All the files and presentations can be found at 
https://www.usps.org/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&layout=edit&id=1317  

 
 
Credit Card Payments for New Members Dues   

 
This has always been an issue with me.  You can join almost any organization online, but if 
someone wants to join Akron Sail and Power Squadron, they have to request an application, 
and when they get it, fill it out and mail it to me (with a check).  Then, I have to enter the 
member info into the ñMember Processingò section of the National website (without making an 
error).  Weôve been doing it the same way since 1914! 
 
For several years now, National has accepted credit card payments (for new members) with the 
ñAnniversary Billing Credit Card Voucher.ò   The voucher is a 3-part form, and you can write the 
memberôs card information and mail it in to National for processing.  This has moved USPS to 

https://www.usps.org/cgi-bin-nat/tools/pages.cgi?beg
https://www.usps.org/national/itcom/raleigh20/MEMBER_BENEFITS.pptx
mailto:bats_wings@sbcglobal.net
https://www.usps.org/national/itcom/raleigh20/MEMBERSHIP_AND_RETENTION.pptx
https://www.usps.org/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&layout=edit&id=1317


18 
 

1970 Technology!  Of course, you still have to enter the memberôs application data to complete 
the job. 
 
Welcome to the 21ôs Century!  Lately, I have been directing potential new members to the 

ñMembership Online Processing Tools, ò https://www.usps.org/php/membership/im_process.php  
The new member fills in the application online, chooses between single membership (at $109) 
or family membership (at $150), and pay by credit card.   
 
Once they have completed the form, they become Cyber members and are assigned a 
certificate number.   You go to the online Membership Transfer Request, 
https://www.usps.org/php/membership/transfer.php , enter the Certificate number of the primary 
member, and then the member (and family) is transferred to  your squadron.  Your squadron will 
be reimbursed your ñshareò of the dues ï $29 for a single, or $40 for a family.   (The District is 
also reimbursed.)  This is pretty fast ï you can go from application to DB2000 in a day or two! 
 
 
Letôs hope that weôre back to normal next year!  In the meantime, this fall and winter, try 
to complete  your ABC classes, reach out to members who may have forgotten to renew, 
and check for ñCyberò and ñUSPS Universityò leads.   Happy recruiting! 
 

If you have questions about membership, give me a call (330-864-2820) or email me at 
bats_wings@sbcglobal.net. 
 
 
P/D/C Brian Logan, SN 
D7 Membership Chair 

 
 
 

Secretaryôs Department - D/Lt/C Janice Vitucci-Ehrman, P 
 
This unique year is definitely challenging. Familiar, standard things donôt occur this year.  
Perfect example is that we did not present awards at our virtual Spring Conference. We 
certainly want to recognize the squadrons and individuals who have given their time and effort 
to help our organization. That being said, here are the awards within the Secretaryôs 
Department which would have been presented at our 2020 Spring Conference. 
 
2019 Distinctive Communicator Awards for Websites 

District 7     North Coast Ohio Sail and Power Squadron 
Akron Sail and Power Squadron  Pittsburgh Power Squadron 
Berea Sail and Power Squadron  Stark County Power Squadron 
Mansfield Power Squadron   Vermilion Sail and Power Squadron 
 
2019 Distinctive Communicator Awards for Newsletters 
District 7 - NEWS 
Scuttlebutt - Akron Sail and Power Squadron 
The Mooring Post - Berea Sail and Power Squadron 
Yachtsman - Mansfield Power Squadron 
Currents - North Coast Ohio Sail and Power Squadron 
Soundings - Stark County Power Squadron 

https://www.usps.org/php/membership/im_process.php
https://www.usps.org/php/membership/transfer.php
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Outstanding Publication Award  

1st Place Berea Sail and Power Squadron 
2nd Place  Mansfield Power Squadron 
3rd Place North Coast Ohio Sail and Power Squadron 
 
District 7 Photo Award 

Winner:  Richard Kevern  
Honorable Mentions:  Richard Kevern, (2 pictures); P/C Emily Yeager, AP; Jack Salisbury, SN; 
D/Lt Joanne Hancock, SN, P/D/C Jim Holcepl, SN 
 
If you are interested in reviewing awards or other conference information, you can find it at 
https://d7usps.org/index.php/news/conference-news   P/D/Lt/C Irene Rodriguez, SN does a 
terrific job posting whatever we need on our D7 website. Speaking of Irene, in December 
squadron commanders will receive her annual request for information necessary to compile next 
yearôs District roster.  Please be sure to obtain current email addresses and phone numbers for 
your members, and update them in DB2000 to help her work go smoothly. If any of you would 
like any assistance in understanding DB2000, please reach out to me at 
jandjehrman@neo.rr.com  I will be happy to help you out.   

 
 
 
 
Treasurerôs Department - D/Lt/C Liana F Mihalca, SN 
 
As we approach mid-fiscal year 2020 for District 7, we see our primary source of revenue has 
decreased by 9.3% from the same period last year.  With this decrease, our expenses will 
exceed our revenues for the current fiscal year. 
 
As of September 30, 2020, D7 has a bank account balance of $25,886.48 and a balance of 
$80.08 in our postal permit account. 
 
The D7 share of the Ohio USPS license plates for the first half of 2020 is $101.99. This is a 
3.3% decrease from the first half of 2019. These funds will be distributed to the Ohio Squadrons 
in February 2021.  
 
The financial report follows on the next page.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://d7usps.org/index.php/news/conference-news
mailto:jandjehrman@neo.rr.com
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District 7 - USPS 2020-21  
Financial Report  
For the Six Months Ending September 30, 2020  

Description Actual 

Membership 
Dues 2,787.50  

D7 Cruise 322.20  

Donations 25.00  

Ohio Plates 101.99  

Total Income 3,236.69  

  
  

Description Actual 

D7 Conference 26.99  

Postage & 
Delivery 93.76  

Total Expense 120.75  

Gain/(Loss) 3,115.94  

  
Account 
Balance:  
Ending 
Balance 25,886.48 
Beginning 
Balance 22,770.54 

Gain/(Loss) 3,115.94  

  
Postal Permit 
account 80.08 

 
 

 

 
Item A Report of the 2020 Spring Conference 
 
There is not a final budget report for the Spring Conference Scheduled for April 2020. The 
conference was canceled due to the Coronavirus. The $500.00 deposit was transferred from 
April 2020 conference to the new D/7 Conference scheduled for April 9-11, 2021, at the Crown 
Plaza Hotel in Independence, OH. 
 
The D/7 Spring Conference 
April 9-11, 2021 
Crown Plaza Hotel 
Independence, Ohio 
The Theme for the Conference will be   
ñTHE BEST OF BOATING AND BEYONDò 
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Item B Final report of 2020 D7 Rendezvous at Middle Bass Island 
 

D7 MBI Rendezvous  

31 July -2 August 2020  

Final Report  

D/C Lynda Leque, SN -Chair 

 

Income : 

Meal package (Fri & Saturday dinner & bfasts)   33 X $65.00 = $2,145.00  

     

Donations                   100.00 

Total Income             $2, 245 .00 

Expenses: 

Friday night Pizza dinner/bottled  water (Gen Store)        $671.24  

Sat Continental Bfast (Gen Store)              223.18  

Sunday Bfast (Walleyeõs)               168.00 

Steak Fry (MBIYC) @ $17.00 each (x 27)             459.00  

Case of Wine for Door Prizes                 99.53          

Coffee p ackets, Coffee cups, sweetener, creamer                                         66.90   

Games                   20.08  

Printing, masks, sanitizer, supplies                                          46.87   

Entertainment -Friday                       100.00 

             $1,854.80   

$68.00 in refunds due to weather  

Gain on Event: $ 322.20  
 
 
 
Item C 2021 Boat Show East budget 
 

Boat Show East 2021 Budget 
Dates for the Boat Show in Monroeville have not been posted at this time. 
We will budget using previous years as guidelines. 
Our only expenses have been printing. 
We have funds in the D7 Account in the amount of $127.64 which should cover any printing 
expenses. 
Therefore we do not need to collect additional funds from the participating squadrons. 
We hope to have members of Pittsburgh, Ten Mile and Mosquito Lake (D11) covering the show. 
Jane S. Brandenstein, SN 
Chair Boat Show East 
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Item E Budget for 2021 Spring Conference  
 
 

D/7 SPRING CONFERENCE 
CROWN PLAZA INDEPENDENCE, OHIO 

9 ï 11 APRIL 2021 
PROPOSED BUDGET 

 
 

EXPENSES 
 

¶ ICEBREAKER   $27 x 50   $1400.00 

¶ ENTERTAINMENT                                                                 700.00 

¶ SATURDAY LUNCHEON  $23 X 35         805.00 

¶ SATURDAY DINNER  $33 X 50       1650.00 

¶ GUEST MEALS             200.00 

¶ NAME TAGS                50.00 

¶ PRINTING              100.00 

¶ RETURN D7 ADVANCE                           500.00 

¶ BARTENDERS               150.00 
TOTAL             $5555.00  
 
 
INCOME 
 

¶ ICE BREAKER   $30 X 50   $1500.00 

¶ REGISTRATION FEE  $10 X 50                                               500.00 

¶ SATURDAY LUNCH  $25 X 35                                               875.00 

¶ SATURDAY DINNER                        $35 X 50                                             1750.00 

¶ RAFFLE                           500.00 

¶ D7 ADVANCE             500.00 
 
TOTAL          $5625.00 
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Item F   Deed of Grant 
  Mansfield David Eichhorn Trophy for Cooperative Charting 
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